

April 16th, 1940.

My dear Miss Deakins:-

Your nice letter and the photographs made at Shady Oak Farm on the evening Mr. Luce was there, arrived after Mr. Luce had sailed for Europe. I am sure that he will be simply delighted to see them when he returns to the office and I know he will greatly appreciate Mr. Carter's kindness in sending them to him. Mr. Luce had a most successful trip to Texas and he is very enthusiastic about the state and the many interesting people he met while he was there.

I am sorry I know nothing of Mr. Mayor's request for negatives but I am sure that Mr. Mayor will appreciate your position and that any decision Mr. Carter makes, will be completely satisfactory to him.

Very truly yours,

Secretary to MR. HENRY R. LUCE

Miss K. Deakins, Secretary to Mr. Amon Carter, Fort Worth Star-Telegram, Fort Worth, Texas.

